Memorandum

Purchasing Division Public Works Department

TO:

John T. Lockerby, Village Manager

FROM:

Mike Aleksic, Purchasing Agent

Max Slankard, Director of Public Works

DATE:

September 7, 2016

SUBJECT:

Purchase of One Street Sweeper (Agenda Item)

Pricing for the replacement of one (1) street sweeper was obtained through the Northwest Municipal Conference Suburban Purchasing Cooperative.

Budget Amount

Account Number:

Project Number:

\$ 220,000

020-0420-418.07-42

K61100

Tabulation:

Standard Equipment, Chicago, IL.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the award for one (1) street sweeper be made to Standard Equipment, Chicago, IL, in the amount of \$ 209,712.

Comments:

The FY2017 CIP budget provides funding for replacement of one (1) street sweeper for the Public Works Department Street Division.

The Street Sweeper that will be replaced is currently a 2008 Elgin Pelican. This sweeper is used daily from spring through fall and will have accrued in excess of 30,000 miles at time of replacement. This unit is experiencing frequent component failures due to mechanical systems being worn from use.

The Village has successfully dealt with previous acquisitions from Standard Equipment, Chicago, IL. The new unit will be an Elgin Pelican street sweeper. The retired sweeper will be disposed of through the Northwest Municipal Conference Auction.

cc: Jason Wicha, Assistant Village Manager Jean Scher, Water & Sewer Superintendent